Town of Salisbury



Academy Hall – 9 Old Coach Road PO Box 214, Salisbury, NH 03268 603-648-2473 - (fax) 603-648-6658

> Geoffrey Hodges, Chair Dora Rapalyea Debbie Bartz Cemetery Trustees John Bentley, Sexton

Meeting Minutes - September 21, 2022

Meeting was called to order at 4:00 p.m.

Present:

Trustee Chairman Geoffrey Hodges

Trustee Secretary Dora Rapalyea

Trustee Debbie Bartz Sexton John Bentley

Visitors:

David Hostetler

David Rapalyea

Minutes of August 17, 2022 were read and approved by the Trustees.

Old Business: Bill Partridge submitted an estimate to cut two trees and trim one tree at Oak Hill Cemetery. Dorothy Bartlett gave permission to the trustees to cut down a yucca tree in the family's cemetery plot.

New Business: On October 12th at 9:00 am the trustees will be working at Fellows Cemetery. Our goal is to cut down bittersweet that is taking over a stone wall and killing small trees. Also the Trustees would like to put up a fence at Fellows Cemetery. This was discussed and decided that this project would start in the fall.

Please be aware that by November 15, 2022 all artificial flowers and any other decorations must be removed from all cemeteries and at this time the chains will be put up for the winter months.

An over view of the Sextons duties were discussed for the benefit of David Hostetler.

The Trustees went over their 2023 budget and will be submitting it to the Selectmen on October 5, 2022.

Public Comment: None

Next Meeting: October 19, 2022 at 4:00 p.m. at Academy Hall

Meeting Adjourned: 5:30 pm

Respectfully Submitted,

Dora Rapalyea Secretary, Cemetery Trustees